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WELCOME TO THE UNFS SUMMER NEWSLETTER

In the newsletter you will find project updates, highlights from recent social events in the region and
information for our upcoming calendar of events in early 2025. 
 
While the 2024 season may be one many would prefer to forget when looking back at rainfall records and
yields, it also serves as a critical learning opportunity for improving long-term resilience for our farming
businesses. The newsletter highlights some exciting events planned for February and March, designed to
help farmers reflect on the season and reassess their practices and strategies for the next growing season.
 
Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a well-deserved summer break!
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February RiskWi$e Workshop

Sowing oats into stubble-1922. (Photo courtesy of Mary-Anne Young)

 

Farming around Goyder’s Line- what have we learnt in the last 150
years?
“It is evident to all thinking persons that the North is not so thoroughly adapted to wheat-
growing as to guarantee a steady and reliable source of livelihood to farmers. Good crops for
two seasons in succession are now seldom dreamt of, whilst consecutive seasons of bad crops
are generally anticipated.” The Northern Argus (Clare) April 19, 1872
 
“….from Melrose northward and north-easterly the land, except in the ranges is mostly good
agricultural soil; its extent is very great, but the rainfall, hitherto, has not been reliable- the result
of farming is therefore doubtful”. SA Parliamentary Paper No. 239 (1874)

 
It could reasonably be argued that not a lot has changed since these comments were made
during the very early days of closer settlement in the Upper North. Doubts about the viability of
farming in these regions have remained a point of discussion ever since, although history has
demonstrated a remarkable resilience of local farming systems.
 
What has changed, however, is that we now have around 140 years of climatic records which
can provide us with valuable insights into historic climate and potential trends. We have also
seen considerable improvements in dryland cropping technologies and varieties being
employed. 
 
The GRDC RiskWi$e project was developed in recognition that the risk associated with grain
production had escalated and needed attention. Considering the recent very poor season in
2024, it seems appropriate to have some sort of “deep dive” into the current situation in the
lower rainfall areas of the Upper North.
 
UNFS is proposing to workshop this in February 2025. Details are still being developed but we
will use SARDI Climate Applications (Dr, Peter Hayman) to look at historic and potential future
climate trends. We will then overlay this climate understanding with current cropping
technologies and costs. The outcome will be improved understanding and knowledge of
financial risks, which should allow local farmers to be able to make decisions about on-farm
management that maximise the rewards and minimise the downside risk.
We are keen to get as many people along as possible to have an interactive conversation around
profitability and risk in the lower rainfall regions of the Upper North. Potential areas of
discussion:

How does the current climate compare with historical? What can we expect into the
future?
How does the cost of producing wheat in the UN compare with other areas of Australia
and the world? Are there levers we can pull to improve our position?
Profitability across different seasons- how do we limit downside in the poorer years and
maximise the benefits of the good years?
Cropping vs livestock- is there a sweet mix?

 
Watch this space for date and location. UNFS RiskWi$e is also sponsoring Dr Allan Parker OAM
on his Regional Brain Reset tour of South Australia. Allan is a micro behavioural neuroscientist
bringing insights, techniques, and compassionate guidance to communities and individuals. He
will be visiting Jamestown in mid-February. Highly relevant given the situation that many
farmers face as they negotiate the challenges of 2025. 
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SAGIT Frost Mitigation in the Upper North – Harvest Time!

Photo 1 & 2: Stefan Schmitt & Tony Rose harvesting the frost trial site at Pete
Kitschke’s paddock between Appila and Jamestown on December 4th. 
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Project in Focus- Summer Weed
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ON THE GO WITH DRY SOW!
BY MICHEAL EYRES

2024 has been one hell of a ride. I certainly respect and admire the farmers of the Upper North
for their remarkable fortitude and attitude in relation to such a low rainfall debacle of a season.
Don’t want to talk about it any more really and want to look to a great Christmas and New Year
break before belting into a brand new and exciting rain friendly 2025! Here’s to 2025. To the
amazing people of the Upper North Group, thanks for making everything work despite what has
been thrown at you. Merry Christmas to all and may Captain Red Beard (actually not Wal but
looks similar?) allow you a few days to relax and unwind. 
 
I have been asked to present at the 2025 Spalding GRDC Update on Thursday the 6th of
February to provide learnings from the last dry season that we can take through in to 2025. Big
task perhaps but a good one. I will summarise below the two research areas from 2024 that I will
discuss at the GRDC Updates in the short time frame I have been allocated. Please add any ideas
or insights as anyone sees fit. All opinions welcome. In the presentation I need to provide data
and reference all information so the first point below is what we have data for (greenhouse or
field) and the second list is thoughts and research projects that are in their infancy as far as data
is concerned but looking promising for dryland agricultural potential in the Upper North.

What we have evidence for 

1. The SAGIT Frost Trial at Jamestown has provided us with a lot of information. The plots
have only just been harvested so don’t have the yield information as yet.  It was such a
low rainfall season that it was potentially a write off as a frost management learning
exercise. It may well have been?.. but keeping the plots intact, getting a smaller rain event
late Spring and now having the plots harvested will provide a lot of information on  crop
cultivar capacity,  crop species capacity (oats, wheat, barley, canola, mixed species), as
well as sowing timing, edge effect on plots (its not all about moisture), prior ground cover
effect, effect of header row residue, effect of elevation and of soil type and condition. No
knowledge is wasted and the data when it arrives should give UNFS an excellent chance
to decipher future value for farmers from a very dry year.  We will have a lot of data to
reference here. Just from what I have seen with AgTech Services’ high resolution drone
plot mapping, the single row edge effect harvesting, Breezy Hill “AzitFried” plant
senescence mapping and some of the initial yield data we will certainly gain insight from
the information gathered.

2. Flinders University, as many of you now know have been heavily involved in drought and
heat stress cropping research in cropping systems. We have been lucky enough to be
involved in some key areas of this research to define the boundaries of cost effective
solutions that we can potentially use in dryland agriculture. This research work has been
primarily laboratory and greenhouse work and the data is looking very promising for
“movement” to field scale evaluation. I will present the very interesting seed treatment
data for drought stress alleviation (GABA), the microbial DNA profiling data from wheat
roots in Laura and Booleroo soils, the heat stress greenhouse data for foliar antioxidant
evaluation in wheat and data on the use of root hydration agents as seed treatments for
dry sowing of crops. 

 
I look forward to all of the UNFS activities for 2025. There is a lot going on with UNFS in the mix
for quite a number of exciting research projects for next year. Lets hope they get funded and
started in this next sowing and growing season. Watch this space. 
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ARE YOU eID READY

Mandatory electronic identification (eID) for sheep and farmed goats is fast approaching and it is
important that South Australian producers understand how eID will impact them and what they
need to do to prepare.
 
1 January 2025 is an important date for anyone who owns sheep or goats – even if they are kept
as pets. All sheep and farmed goats born from this date will need to be identified with an NLIS-
accredited eID tag before leaving their property of birth. Older sheep and farmed goats can be
voluntarily eID tagged now but tagging these animals prior to leaving the property won't be
mandatory until 1 January 2027. 
 
For many producers the only change will be changing from a visual tag to an electronic tag. For
producers who bring animals onto property directly from another property (P2P movements),
there will be a few more things to consider such as scanning equipment and knowing how to
complete individual animal transfers on the National Livestock Identification System (NLIS)
database. 
 
Producers will not need to scan individual eID tags if buying or selling at a saleyard – this
responsibility will lie with the saleyard operator. Similarly, producers do not need to scan animals
with eID tags that are consigned to a processor – this responsibility will lie with the processor.
Producers who carry out P2P movements will need to consider the need for scanning
equipment in line with South Australia’s implementation timeline. From 1 January 2025,
producers who conduct P2P movements will need to be ready to scan sheep and goats with
eID tags and record individual movements on the NLIS database.
 
The State Government has a number of funding programs in place to help the supply chain
transition to eID. Producers can take advantage of the eID tag discount scheme that is available
for NLIS-accredited eID tags aligned to the year-of-birth colour system. The $0.95 discount is
applied at the point of sale and is currently on offer for black (2024) eID tags purchased up until
31 December 2024, with white (2025) eID tags available at the discounted price from 1 January
2025 until 30 June 2025. 
 
A rebate of 50% up to a cap of $0.95 per tag is also available for producers who do not follow the
NLIS year-of-birth colour system. The expanded eID rebate includes all eight colours in the year-
of-birth system and is available for purchases made between 1 January 2023 and 30 June 2025.
Essential equipment and infrastructure rebates are open for producers, agents, saleyards and
processors. The producer rebate covers 75% of the cost of essential equipment for eligible
producers who meet the P2P criteria. The maximum amount varies and is dependent on the
number of animals moved annually onto a property directly from another property over the
past three years.
 

Head to the Department of Primary Industries and Regions (PIRSA) website to learn more about

eID tags, tagging and scanning dates, rebates and more: https: //pir.sa.gov.au/eid

HEAD TO THE PIRSA WEBSITE
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PIRSA Good to Great Workshop

Bron Stedall’s session at Booleroo Centre on "From Good to Great Teamwork" on December 4th
was a valuable experience for those who attended. It focussed on important aspects of both
family and workplace relationships, including communication, managing conflict, and
understanding human behaviour. Thank you to PIRSA for funding 
 
On the day, some wisdom was shared to the group — “There’s only two secrets to successful
farming: 1. Get the crop in on time, 🌱 2. Stay married 🥰 ”— which is a light-hearted, yet
profound reminder of the balance needed in both personal and professional life.
 
Stay tuned- there may be another “From Good to Great Teamwork” session offered in our region
in the future, it is an opportunity not to be missed for improving teamwork and relationships!
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UNFS COMMITTEE CHRISTMAS

On December 8th our Upper North Farming Systems Strategic Board & Operation Committee
gathered at Little Blessings Brewery - Laura celebrating the upcoming Xmas season. The event
brought together a great mix of 16 adults, 10 children, and 4 babies, creating a good atmosphere.
Thanks for your hard work and being committed to Upper North Faming Systems over the last
year.
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JAMESTOWN DROUGHT HUB EVENT
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Willowie BBQ
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WOTL- TOOLS FOR TOUGH SEASONS

Ladies on the Land in conjunction with WOTL held a Tools for Tough Seasons workshop in
Jamestown on 13 November. We had terrific interest in the session and had to increase the event
capacity - showing just how important these skills are in seasons like this. 
 
We had 20 women in attendance on the day with a mix of women working on farm, in
agribusiness or in support roles. The feedback was overwhelming with all sharing it gave them
tools to manage their roles within farming business and being more equipped for tough
decisions and priorities for the upcoming season. 
 
Due to high demand and the feedback from the event we are looking to hold another session in
Melrose in late February 2025 (more details to follow)
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BMW CHRISTMAS BOWLS
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UPCOMING EVENTS

AWI EXTENSION EVENT- STICKY BEAK DAYS

AWI Extension SA is again partnering with Livestock SA to bring our next series of Sticky Beak
Days. To be held at JP Carey’s property 593 White Cliffs Road Booleroo Centre 
 
Wednesday 5 February
⏰8.00am - 12.00 noon, commencing with breakfast
 
Please bring a chair 
 
A great line up of speakers:
🎤 Ben White, Kondinin Group:  Yard design
🎤 Nathan Scott, Achieve Ag Solutions: The secrets of sheep – changes for an even better sheep
business
🎤Deb Purvis, Agribusiness and Corporate Finance: Financial Management in Dry Times (the art
of negotiation is in the presentation)
 
Registration link:
https: //events.humanitix.com/sticky-beak-day-booleroo-centre

Registration link
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RESET THE BRAIN

LINK TO REGISTER

Return to the top

 

GRDC Grains Research Update - Spalding

Event Name
GRDC Grains Research Update - Spalding
 
Start Date
06 February 2025 9:00 am (Australian Central Daylight Time)
 
End Date
06 February 2025 1:00 pm (Australian Central Daylight Time)
 
Duration
4 hours
 
Description
The GRDC Grains Research Update events are for agronomists, consultants, researchers and
growers to see and discuss the latest in research and to network with their peers about how to
apply new and relevant information to the latest farming systems.
 
Contact name:
Matt McCarthy
Contact email:
admin@orm.com.au
Contact phone:
03 5441 6176
 
Cost (in AUD$): $30
 

Register Here
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THANK YOU TO OUR RESEARCH PARTNERS
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RESET THE BRAIN 
GRDC UPDATE
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